
Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
                                               Circular 17-001/D01 

                                                1st September, 2017 

Dear Parents, 
 

Circular on school activities and special arrangements for September 2017 

   Welcome back to school. Parents and guardians, please pay attention to the following matters 
related to September, 2017. 

  For further information or enquiry, please email to schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk or call 2497 7911. 
              

Yours faithfully, 
 

_____________________________ 

Chow Kim Ho 

                                                       Principal 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School 
          Reply Slip of Circular 17-001/D01  < return to class teachers > 

Circular on school activities and special arrangements for September 2017 

Dear Principal, 

I have acknowledged the information of the circular. 

Opinion:______________________________________________________________________  

Student’s Name:                (    )             Parent’s Signature:                  

   Class:                                       Date:                  

 

Dates Items 

1/9 (Fri) 
1/9 to 7/9 

8/9 to 15/9 

 

2/9 to 23/9(every Saturday) 
 

8/9 (Fri) 
9/9 (Sat) 
 

 

16/9 to 17/9 

18/9 (Mon) onwards 

 

25/9 (Mon) to 29/9 (Fri) 
 

30/9 (Sat) 

 Opening Ceremony for the new school term 

 Special school time: 08:20 – 12:00 

 Normal school time: 08:20 – 15:30. All students start having 
lunch at school. 

 School open day for kindergarten pupils and families 

10:00 – 16:00 

 I.D. photo-taking 

 A school visit organized by Federation of Parent-Teacher 
Associations (Kwai Tsing District). Kindergarten pupils and 
families are welcome. 

 Scout Camping Activity 

 After-school enhancement classes and sports training 
classes etc. start. Please refer to the relevant circulars. 

 Application for Discretionary Place for kindergarten pupils. 
Parents can apply for admission during the period at school. 

 A talk about English for P1 Parents and a P1 parent-teacher 
conference 

mailto:schoolmail@twtaps.edu.hk


Recent school report 
1. Teachers’ professional development: 
a. From 17 to 31 July, Ms Lie Wai Ling, Mr Ma Fung Cho and Mr Zhong Hui acted as the P3 BCA 

and P6 TSA Assistant Examiner and markers.  

b. From 24 to 29 July, Mr Chow attended a seminar of Mathematics Education in Shanghai. 
c. From 24 to 28 July, Mr Tam Wai Wa participated in the Changsha exchange tour to see the 

historical monuments and modern buildings.  

d. On 17 August, teachers attended a meeting in the University of Hong Kong aiming at discussing 
a senior primary level writing teaching support scheme.  

e. On 18 August, teachers attended a seminar about the support scheme of Mathematics for the 
new school year. The scheme was held by the University of Hong Kong. 

f. On 30 August, teachers attended a seminar about a support scheme on teaching English in order 
to refine small class teaching skills. 

g. On 31 August, an English expert, Dr Tang led a workshop titled “Workshop on Phonics Teaching”. 
All our English teachers attended to discuss a related school-based support programme about 
phonics for the new school year and the expert provided precious opinion on the development 
of our English subject. 

 

2. Students’ all-round development 
a. On 6 July, all P6 students attended the Teacher Appreciation Lunch gathering to express their 

thanks to all the teachers.  

b. On 6 and 12 July, students participated in a summer activity; they visited Hong Kong Wetland 
Park. Their knowledge and understanding of the inherent values of wetlands were uplifted. 

c. On 7 July, students visited Trick Eye Museum Hong Kong and The Peak. They admired the 
beautiful scenery of Hong Kong. 

d. On 11 July, secondary places allocation results were released, with all our P6 students being able 
to get into their target secondary schools. 90% of our students were allocated to one of their first 
three choices. This figure is higher than the territory average. About one third of the students 
entered EMI secondary schools. All our teachers and students felt proud of it. 

e. On 12 July, students joined a summer activity to visit the Tao Heung Centralized Food Processing 
and Logistics Centre.The participants learnt about massive food production procedures. 

f. On 13 July, our students paid a visit to 4D Magical World, Tuen Mun Public Riding School and 
Cyberport. Our students could gain different learning experiences. 

g. On 14 July, our students participated in a summer day camp. Some teachers brought them to Sai 
Kung Outdoor Recreation Centre to engage in some meaningful healthy group activities. Students’ 
self-managing skills was honed. On the same day, our students visited the Science Museum to 
learn about the world science and technology. The participants’ horizons were broadened and 
their enquiry spirit was uplifted. 

  

http://trickeye.com/hongkong/whats-inside_chi/


 

3. Parent-school cooperation 

a. On 4 July, it’s our school’s Graduation Ceremony. The performance of our students was a great 

addition to the attractions of our ceremony. All guests appreciated our students’ performance. 
b. On 10 July, our school held the second Extraordinary Achievement Celebration Party for the 

students. Many parents came to participate the activity to share the honours and the happiness 

of the students. 

c. The third Incorporated Management Committee meeting was conducted on 10 July. 

 

4. Students’ achievement (Last school year) 
a. Our school got the silver prize presented by The Hong Kong Schools Sports Federation. 
b. Our school received a certificate in the Community Youth Club for the amount of money raised 

for the plants, which is used for environmentally friendliness and the community’s well-being. 
c. 2016-2017 Civic Pioneer Reward Scheme for Tsing Yi Primary Schools 

1D YAU WING SZE 5B HO HAU TONG 6A BIBI YASHFA 

d. 2016-2017 Harmony Scholarships Scheme 

   5A RANI SUMAN 5B CHOI LOK WING  5B HUNG YUET YAN  6A TUAIBA KOUSAR 

e. Different Scholarships presented by our school: 

 
TWTA Education Fund 

Scholarship 

HIT 
Scholarship 

PTA 
Scholarship 

TWTA Medical Advisor Dr. 
Mui Kin Chau Scholarship 

1A CHAN SUM YI GAN TIAN LU ZHENGYANG CHAN SUM YI 
1B ZHANG HAORONG ZHANG HAORONG LI YUANJUN ZHANG HAORONG 

1C MA KA SHING WONG JING XIN ZHANG CHING TSZ LOK XU ZI HUI GRIFFIN 

1D HUANG CHUN LAM LIN RUIZHEN LIN RUIZHEN TSANG IP HEI 
2A LEE KA SHING LEE KA SHING MUBARAK MUHAMED GHANI LEE KA SHING 

2B SHI CHING NGAT YAO XIUDONG LIN QIMIN HADI ABDUL 

3A DANYAL MOHAMMAD DANYAL MOHAMMAD DANYAL MOHAMMAD DANYAL MOHAMMAD 

3B MAK WANG LAI ZENG JIAHAO WONG LU REBECA MUHAMMAD ANEES 

4A TIKA UMAIRA TIKA UMAIRA TIKA UMAIRA HASEEB 

4B LU PAK ON SHI WAN LU LU PAK ON JUNAID MUHAMMAD 

5A AQSA NASEER SEHREEN KAUSER AREBA RANI SUMAN 

5B TANG JIAQI ZHUO YAT MING HO HAU TONG FAYYAZ ASMA 

6A KHAN DUA QASIM ZAIN SHIZA MOHAMMAD SHARAQ 

6B HUANG QIXUE WONG LU KEVIN HUANG QIXUE KHAN SHIEKH HUZEIR 

 

 

The school management congratulates the above students with amazing performance and hopes 
that further improvements can be made. Having gone through a long and meaningful summer 
holiday, our school has started its first school day. The number of members in our school this year 
has increased, resulting in more happy voices. We hope everyone can set clear goals and work 
towards them. This is especially true for Primary 6 students this year, as those last year performed 
extremely well in their secondary school places allocation results. Our teachers hope this cohort can 
achieve even more positive results. Most importantly, we should all work together to pursue our 
dream! 


